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From The Supervisor Winter 2016

Dear Residents,
As we enterinto the New Year many things are happening!

We broke ground on the Recreation Facility in early November.

The Town Department of Public Works (DPW) crew will be

doing all of the site work for construction. This willadd up to a lot

of savings for the tax payers. The site work was led by Foreman
Marshall Wright and equipment operators Wasyl Gudselack, Tim Lessing, Craig
Barber, Larry Harper, Rob White and Tim Briggs.

As of the December 2nd 2015 Town Board meeting, foundation and steel bids for the
Recreation Center will be released. If we have a mild winter you may see steel frame
work going up in early March, with a possible completion date early in 2017. We all
can'twait!

The Library will have a much needed new heating and air conditioning system
installed early 2016 replacing an aged 35 year old system.

We will also start construction on new restrooms on the west side of the Veteran's
Memorial Park property. Town DPW will be responsible for roofing and all of the
interior work. Completion is scheduled for early 2016.

Additional development in the Town includes redevelopment of the Dome Center,
with increased seating and a complete renovation from top to bottom by FSI
Construction. The remainder of the Town Center project will be the construction of
122 high end apartments at the south end of the Dome property by Morgan
Development & Spoleta Construction.

continued on page 2



From the Supervisor continued

Along East Henrietta Road (Rte 15A) there will be 3 beautiful townhouse projects constructed. On the
East side of 15A, between Stone Wood Village and Goodburlet Road will be an attractive project
consisting of 77 units by Morrell Builders. Barbarry Cove is a 72 unit project to be located along the Lehigh
Valley Trail on the West side of 15Aand 33 unit Trail View South will be placed on the East side of 15A just
north of the Rush town line.

On the West Side of Town, the old Kodak building will be brought back to life by the Rainaldi family.
Renovations include 360,000 square feet of office and tech space. The north side of the property will be
the future home of a 600 bed student housing complex with construction planned for spring of 2016 and
open by fall of 2017.

The DPW has prepared for the winter season with snow fence installation and vehicle preparations. We
are also excited to present the new 2015 Mack plow truck featured below. DPW employees voted on
changing the town plow truck colors from safety yellow to bright blue cabs with stainless steel bodies. The
stainless steel bodies require less maintenance and have great longevity. Even after 15 to 20 years the
truck bodies can be transferred to new truck cabs, and again, saving the Henrietta taxpayers money
down the road. Thanks go out to our DPW vehicle maintenance team: Foreman Ron Laracca, Josh
Marshall, Jay Shoots and Larry DeNoto for putting the new truck together...great job!

Jack W. Moore, Supervisor
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Tinker Nature Park

[Ski and snowshoe rentals are available at the Hansen Nature as weather conditions permit. \
Rentals are for use in park only and are on a first come, first served basis.
Rentals available Tuesday- Saturday from 9 am-3 pm. Rental costis $3.00.

Please remember that dogs are not allowed in Tinker Nature Park. This is both for the safety of all
our visitors who use the trails and for the benefit of the wildlife in the park. Henrietta has a dedicated
dog park at Lookup Park and dogs are permitted on the Lehigh Valley Trail, Martin Road Park and
Veterans Memorial Park.

Tours of the Tinker Homestead are available by appointment. Tours may be scheduled
Tuesday - Saturday from 10 am-2 pm. Please call 359-7044 to arrange a tour!

Watch for upcoming Saturday Gardening Seminars atthe Hansen Nature Center.

All programs run from 10 am-12 pm unless otherwise stated. We will be posting the
classes to our website as they are scheduled. Programs are free, but space is limited.
Call 359-7044 toreserve a seat.

Park and Programming information may be found by visiting our website at:
https://sites.google.com/site/tinkernaturepark/

- Y,
(Upcoming Programs )

January 9th &10th: Christmas Tree Recycling

10am-2 pm. Please bring a donation of a non-perishable food item for the R-H
Area Food Terminal when dropping off tree. No wire wreaths, remove plastic
tree bags and twine.

February 20th: Lunar Ski/Snowshoe Walk

6 pm-9 pm. Adult Program. Registration is required. There will be alimited
number of snowshoes & skis available for rent based on order of arrival.
Please call 359-7044 to register beginning January 5", 2016.

March 19th: Annual Easter Egg Hunt at Tinker Nature Park

For Preschool to 3rd grade. Noon-3pm, Egg Hunt begins at 1pm SHARP!
Registration is required. Please call the Henrietta Recreation Department at:
359-2540 beginning February 29th to register.

April 23rd: Earth Day Celebration
Live Animal program at 11 am by World of Wildlife
Education Encounters (WOWEE). Children's Activities 11 am-2 pm.

Tinker Nature Park, 1525 Calkins Rd, Henrietta

Nature Centeris open Tuesday — Saturday from 9 am—4 pm.
Closed Sunday, Monday and Holidays.

Pets are NOT allowed in Tinker Nature Park

Tim Pratt
Parkis open 7am — Sundown seven days a week. Tinker Nature Park
Restrooms available by the Calkins Rd. Parking Lot. 359-7044 « naturecenter@henrietta.org
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From the Town Historian

Henrietta United Church of Christ - Celebrating 200 Years in 2016

Early settlers often held religious services in their homes. One group of worshipers who would become the
Congregational Church, met in a school house in 1816 that was located near James Sperry's home on
Methodist Hill. Moses Sperry would read sermons he received from his former pastor. Rev. Solomon Allen
from the First Presbyterian Church of Pittsford would occasionally preach to the group as well.

On February 10, 1818, the early church members voted to become the Manville Religious Society and Moses
Sperry, Henry Chapman and Linas Evarts were elected trustees. Alog meeting house was built near the center
of town on Middle Road. Members of the religious society provided supplies and labor instead of cash to assist
in the building of the meeting house. Thisis an example from an old record book:

! John Gooding by boards for meeting house
John Gooding for shingle nails

John Bales by 4 days on meeting house
\ Warren Burr 1 72 days masoning

(as written in logbook)

Land was purchased from the Monroe Academy
trustees in 1831 for $250 and in 1832 a frame church
and horse sheds were built on Lehigh Station Road.
This would have been the church attended by
Antoinette Brown Blackwell, who became the first
woman ordained as a minister in the United States.
On Saturday, January 26, 1867, a fire occurred which
quickly swept through the building. Furniture was
saved by people from the town. There was no
insurance and the loss was estimated at $2,500.
Three days later, during a special meeting held in the
Monroe Academy, the church members decided to
accept the invitation from the Methodist Episcopal
Church to share their building** until a new church
could be completed. The name of the church was
changed to the First Congregational Church of
Henrietta. A cornerstone for a new church was
placed on the site of the old church on August 6, 1867.

In 1916, the congregations of the Methodist
Episcopal Church and the First Congregational
Church joined to form the Union Congregational
Church. A kitchen and fellowship hall were added to
the building during the 1940s. From 1947 to 1950,
the church rented space to the Rush Henrietta
Central School District while the new centralized
school was built on East Henrietta Road. The school
cafeteria was in the kitchen; the 8" grade met in the
primary Sunday School room; the Art Department
was located in the basement; and the home making
classes used the Guild Room and the kitchen.

John Gooding on two gallons of whiskey on M.H.

$21.95
1.69
50
2.00
1.00

l

The church congregation continued to increase and in
1966 a new building was constructed on the site of a
barn on the former Buyck Farm at 1400 Lehigh Station
Road. The former church building was taken down and
a two story apartment building is located on that site
today. To meet the needs of families with two working
parents, a child care operation was sponsored by the
congregation from 1978 to 1999.

The year 2013 brought more construction as the
building was renovated to provide expanded meeting
space, handicapped accessibility at all entrances and
other improvements to the existing structure. The bell
from the former church had been kept and on
November 6, 2013 was placed in a bell tower above
the main entrance.

Special programs and a banquet are being planned for
this spring.

* The former Methodist Episcopal Church is now the
Rochester Institute of Dog Grooming.
Photo provided by church historian Linda Traynor.

Tina Thompson
Town Historian
359-7042 e historian@henrietta.org
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Town Historian continued

Historic Site Committee

The Henrietta Historic Site Committee would like to recognize some 'Well Preserved' homes, barns,
businesses, or other structures in recognition of National Preservation Month in May, 2016. The structure
must be at least 50 years old and have historical significance for the town. This historical significance may
come from the architectural style of the building or the history of the people that lived or worked there. The
owner may not have previously received an award.

We are asking for nominations from the community. Please send your suggestions to the town historian at
historian@henrietta.org or mail them to Town Historian c/o Henrietta Town Hall, 475 Calkins Road, Henrietta, NY
14467. Please include the name, address and phone number of the homeowner of the property you are
nominating and why you are nominating the house/ business. Also include your own name, address and
phone number. Feelfree to nominate your own property.

The Henrietta Historic Site Committee is now meeting every other month in the Town Board Conference
Room. Our meetings are open to the public and our agenda and minutes are available on the town web site.

Does your organization
have a Community event
that you would like to
publish on the Henrietta
Town Calendar?

Send the name of the
event, a brief description,
date, time and sponsor to
IT@henrietta.org and
we’ll include your event
on our website calendar.
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From the Town Clerk

What you need to know about paying your taxes

2016 COMBINED TOWN & COUNTY TAXCOLLECTION

Tax bills were mailed to real property owners on December 31°. If you are responsible for payment and
have not received your tax bill by January 8", please call (585) 359-7035 to request a duplicate bill at no
charge or by visiting www.monroecounty.gov.

As a reminder, we honor postmark dates so if it is close to the deadline, make sure you walk your payment
into the Post Office to ensure it gets postmarked. We do NOT honor “postage meter” marks. Payments can
be made at the Town Clerk's Office by cash, check, or money order; please make all payments payable to
“Receiver of Taxes, Henrietta”. To pay with a credit card (3% convenience fee applies), please visit
www.monroecounty.gov.

The deadline for both first instaliments AND full payments is:
Wednesday, February 10!

For complete payment information, please visit www.henrietta.org and click on “Tax Information” under the
Quick Links on the right hand side.

INFORMATION ON TAXRECEIPTS

In an attempt to keep costs down, the Town of Henrietta does not automatically mail a receipt for all
received tax payments. The law states that we must mail receipts to property owners with accounts
held in escrow, but do not need to mail a receipt UNLESS IT IS REQUESTED for accounts not held
in escrow. There is a small checkbox on the bottom left of the tax bill

that you should check to request a receipt. A tax receipt will only be

mailed if this box is checked off or if the account is held in

escrow.

However, we ask that you consider assisting in our efforts to control
costs and to help the environment by NOT checking the box and,
instead, obtain your payment information online through the Monroe
County website at www.monroecounty.gov by clicking on “View/Pay Taxes Online.” If you then click
the “pay property taxes” button, you will have an option to view the tax history and/or payment
history. As always, if you are unsure about what to do, we encourage you to call us at 585-359-7035.

continued on page 7

Follow us on Twitter
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Town Clerk continued

HENRIETTADOG PARK

The Henrietta Dog Park located in Lookup Park has been extremely successful since it
opened 18 months ago. We are currently selling 2016 dog park tags, which are $24.00
per dog for the calendar year. If you registered your dog(s) for the Henrietta Dog Park in
2015, you should have received renewal forms in the mail from us
that can be returned either by mail or in person. Remember, you
do not have to be a resident of Henrietta to use the Henrietta Dog
Park, so encourage your friends to register their dogs and join
you! Each year you must show a current dog license and rabies
vaccination certificate in order to complete the dog park registration. Membership to the
Henrietta Dog Park will allow you to use all 4 dog parks in the Monroe County Dog Park
system, including the brand new park in the Town of Sweden, using the same pass code.
For more information, please visit www.monroecounty.gov/parks.

DOG LICENSES

For your added convenience we can now notify you via email, in addition to the renewal
postcard sent in the mail, regarding your annual dog license renewal. If you submit your
renewal by mail, please include your current email address and we will add it to our
database.

DID YOU KNOW?

The state surcharge fee included in your annual dog license goes directly to the
Department of Agriculture and Markets and is transferred to the ASPCA who then
gives out 100% of the money in grants for spay and neuter programs.

Rebecca Wiesner

Town Clerk / Receiver of Taxes
rwiesner@henrietta.org
585-359-7012
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The Engineering Department

Our New Recreation Center

The Town of Henrietta's Engineering Department is pleased to announce that we have taken on
the task of site design services for Henrietta's new Recreation Facility! This task is outside the
usual duties of this department. Normally, this department is busy reviewing new construction
work within the Town limits, (72 current projects) along with designing smaller scale projects for
our parks and facilities. The current site plans for the Recreation Facility will include all of the
work needed outside the building. Site plans depict the area of proposed construction operations,
which includes parking, utilities, drainage, landscaping and lighting.

The town has hired the consultation firm of Passero Associates to design the building for the
Recreation Facility. The Town Engineering department is working internally to develop the site
plans. The Department of Public Works will add its expertise to perform a portion of the site work
with our staff. Although this isn't the process for every town, it's ideal for Henrietta because we
not only get to utilize the vast experience of our full time engineers that worked both in the private
and public sectors, we also get to use the experience of our interns and give them a deeper
understanding of both sides of the design process.

The Town of Henrietta management had the forethought to hire engineers with both public and
private design experience. By using the capabilities of these experienced engineers we are able
to save approximately $50,000 to $70,000 by performing this work with our current staff.

This isn't the end of keeping big projects in house; it's really just the beginning. In 2004 when Henrietta
updated the Comprehensive Land Use Plan a goal was made to create a Town Center. The Town
Center is basically an area of land in which there is an inviting environment where residents have easy
access to town facilities. Next on the listis a new Town Library.

Written By Sarah Clauser

Christopher Martin, P.E.
Director of Engineering & Planning
359-7070 « cmartin@henrietta.org
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Parks and Recreation

On Tuesday, November 3", 2015, the referendum to construct a new Recreation Center was passed!
Thank you to all residents who came out to vote on Election Day. | would also like to thank our Town
Supervisor, Town Board, Parks and Recreation Advisory Board, and Town staff for their support, hard
work and efforts towards this project. For construction updates, please visit our Town's Facebook page
“Town of Henrietta”. Itis too early yet to predict an exact construction completion date, but we are hoping
to have the facility done by early 2017! Mother Nature will most likely dictate our construction schedule

this winter and how quickly we are able to progress.
"
WinterFest

Join us at our 2nd annual Winterfest event to be held on
Saturday, January 30th from 11:00 am - 3:00 pm. This event is
free and will be held at Veterans Memorial Park near Bushman
and Roberts Cabin. Please bring your own sled and ice skates if

you have them. There will be many fun outdoor and indoor
winter activities for all to enjoy. Please park at the Town Hall and
Senior Center. A shuttle service to the event grounds will be
provided at the Senior Center. Bundle up and we hope to see
you there!

Online registration is now available for your convenience and will alleviate the
need to register for programs in person. If you prefer, you can continue to
register in-person at our main office or by mailing in your form to us. Note that
some programs will require in-person registration and cannot be done online.
To register for a program or for more information please visit our online
registration page at http://parksandrecreation.henrietta.org.

I would like to acknowledge and thank all local Girl Scout and Boy Scout Troops
who have helped with the maintenance and improvement of our parks, especially
at Tinker Nature Park. For the past 20 years since the Hansen Nature Center
was established, these troops have contributed countless volunteer hours
towards cleanup efforts as well as Eagle Scout projects and Girl Scout Silver
Award projects. They have donated their time and resources and have greatly
improved the quality of life for our community and parks users.

This past October, Liz Haley completed her Girl Scout Silver Award project at
Martin Road Park by creating a Little Free Library! It is for public use and the
rules are simple... books are free to take but please leave a book for others to
enjoy. Thelittle library can be found near the playground and Buyck Pavilion.

continued on page 10
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Parks and Recreation continued

Recently, Srihari Chari completed his Eagle Scout project by constructing a 25' long footbridge at Breese Park!
The bridge allows walkers, runners, and bikers to crossover a swampy area so they can continue to explore
other areas of the park. Thisis the first Eagle Scout project to take place at Breese Park and most likely will not
be the last. We hope to continue expanding trails and adding amenities. Other Eagle Scouts have already
expressed interest in constructing a wildlife observation blind near the wetland area as well as an overlook area
along the Genesee River.

Start the New Year off right! Join us at the Henrietta Senior Center for one of
our many exercise classes. This busy, active center provides a variety of
activities and services for seniors, and serves nutritious meals for a
reasonable donation. Our most popular class-Young at Heart Fitness is
offered on Monday, Wednesday and Friday at 10 and 11 am. There are 2
treadmills and a new Octane Xride elliptical machine as well. In late January,
we will begin the planning of the 2016 Day & Overnight Trips. Call the Center
(585-334-4030) for a calendar of events or view online at www.henrietta.org.

It is an exciting time for all who are involved with Henrietta Parks and Recreation... many
projects and programs are happening that | am sure our community will appreciate and
enjoy. From ourteam to yours, we hope you have Jason R. Kulik

ajoyful holiday season and a happy new year! Director of Parks and Recreation
359-7052 * jkulik@henrietta.org

Library News for Families

We're excited to announce that the library won a $1,500 grant from the Harold Hacker Fund for the
Advancement of Libraries. This project will build on our popular technology program offerings and give families
more hands-on opportunities to learn about things like computers, electronics, robotics, and creating digital
media. In the coming months, we'll be building robotics into our monthly LEGO Clubs and exploring new
equipment like Little Bits and Squishy Circuits in our Tween Tech Labs. Our Teen and Children's Departments
have built a partnership with RIT's Women in Computing program to offer computer classes specifically for
girls, and the Teen Department will be building up their regular Minecraft programs with a dedicated laptop. Our
goal is for these programs to be informal, supportive environments where participants can feel comfortable
playing and learning.

Because we know you're busy, we'll be bringing some of these opportunities out to you through our pop-up
libraries at community events. We're also planning to bring some of our full programs to other sites, so if you're
interested in having us visit your group, please give us a call or send an e-mail to let us know.

Forthe latest on our classes and other activities, visit our web site at hpl.org. While you're at it, sign
up for our monthly e-mail newsletters and follow us on Facebook, Instagram, and Pinterest.
Libraries are about learning, and technology has given us so many new ways to help our
community learn and grow!

Adrienne Furness, Director
444-2301 ¢ afurness@libraryweb.org
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Building and Fire Prevention

Winter Reminders

It's important to keep your driveway and sidewalks clear of snow and ice for your safety and
that of any emergency personnel if the need arises. Also, don't forget to shovel out those
neighborhood fire hydrants.

For those of you that have a woodstove or fireplace, make sure to keep the
flu clear and burn only seasoned firewood. It's a good idea to have them
professionally cleaned at least once a year, more often for heavy use.

Winter is a great time for planning home projects for when the weather

breaks. Building permits may be required. We issue permits to ensure

safe construction whether it's a new deck, addition or installation of a hot
tub or whole house generator. Please call the Building Department or view the town
website for required residential permits. We will be happy to assist you with project
questions and permit needs.

Terry Ekwell
Director of Bldg & Fire Prevention
359-7065 e tekwell@henrietta.org

The Assessment Office

The principal function of the Assessor's Office is to maintain a fair and equitable assessment
roll, which is the basis for the property taxes you pay. This assessmentroll is prepared every
year, by analyzing real estate market conditions and maintaining property ownership
records. We are currently in the process of compiling the 2016 assessmentroll.

Watch your mail for renewal applications for any property tax exemptions you may have.
Many exemptions do not automatically renew from year to year and require annual renewal.
If you currently have a renewable exemption, the Assessor's office will be mailing individual
renewal applications to you in January which must be returned by March 1, 2016.

If you are a new homeowner, and have not done so, you should make your one-time
application for the Basic STAR anytime between now and March 1, 2016. Basic STAR
exemptions do not need annual renewal with our office. If you are turning age 65 during the
year 2016, you might qualify for even greater tax savings with the Enhanced STAR, or the
Limited-Income Senior's Exemption.

Don't forget: all exemption applications, whether new or renewals, must be returned by
March 1,2016!

Nathan T. Gabbert
Town Assessor
359-7032 « assessor@henrietta.org
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IT Department

What Are FAQ's?

There are many “Frequently Asked Questions” at the Town of Henrietta. On our website, we have compiled
alisting of these popularinquiries.

The FAQ's are arranged by department. Each question listed will expand with an answer. There is also the
ability to search the FAQ's section for a particular subject.

As an example, we've entered the words “dog license” in the FAQ search box. The website returned four
questions that contain information about dog licenses.

If you're looking for answers to a particular topic, try the Frequently Asked Questions page — this may save
you some time. On the home page, on the bottom right side, you will find Frequently Asked Questions listed
in the Quick Links menu.

Michele Taylor
IT Coordinator
444-2209 o IT@henrietta.org
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Department of Public Works

Daylight is getting shorter every day, a sure sign that winter is here. Winter's ice and snow bring ever-changing
challenges to drivers, pedestrians and our Public Works employees. Henrietta's Public Works Department is
second to none when it comes to addressing the onslaught that winter hands out each year. We do our very
best to create safe passable roads, sidewalks and parking areas during and as soon as the storm is over
however, we need your help as well. Keeping snow out of the street when clearing driveways, using the
correct speed for the road conditions and not parking in the street overnight are just a few ways to help us help
you.

We are all responsible to help improve water quality. Residents can assist in that task by effectively using de-
icing materials on their driveways and walks. The Town of Henrietta uses sensible salting guidelines put
together by the County's Environmental Council on our roadways. A preset application rate is used to control
ice and snow and at the same time protect the water in creeks and streams. Residents should use just enough
of these materials to make their areas safe and in doing so you can help improve water quality.

The winter season and its snow offer many opportunities for children and adults alike to build things in the
snow. Sometimes the snow piled up at the end of driveways and along the street makes desirable spots to
play in. These spots are especially dangerous due to the operation of snow removal equipment and traffic in
general. Please discourage your children from playing in these areas for everyone's safety.

The following may be useful for some
residents when clearing your driveway.
It may help your driveway to stay clear

Please allow adequate distance even after plows have gone by.
between you and the plow
LTI e Al ol HELPFUL TIP FOR CLEARING YOUR DRIVEWAY

attempt to pass this equipment.
Our staff is trying to clear the H H Y
roadway and may make abnormal D"veway P|0WIIIg POIICIes
maneuvers in their attempt .
to clear snow and place salt. Pile Snow Here Driveway

N N

(Allows plow to unload
before driveway)

o000
- { Snow Plow

Direction of Plow

Center Line of Road

Chuck Marshall
Commissioner of Public Works
359-7008 e cmarshall@henrietta.org
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Henrietta..... Watch us Grow!

Kodak, East River Rd Country Max

Breaking ground for the new
Town Recreation Center

Summit Federal Credit Union Dave and Busters

Bar Louie Sonic
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New Year’s Greetings from the Henrietta Foundation

] The driving range at Lookup Golf Park on E. Henrietta Road is closed for the season I

but we’re looking forward to opening again next Spring. We wish to thank Joe |
! Bellanca for managing the program this year and all those who spent countless |
| hours staffing the counter, picking up and cleaning balls. A special thanks to the |
| Cub Scouts for helping to rescue golf balls from the bushes, etc. on Make A |
i Difference Day. The boxes of donut holes and gallons of cider were well worth the |
: expenditure! .
I Gene Gillan, Trail Manager, reports a very successful Lehigh Trail Fall Cleanup on Saturday October |
I 17", We wish to thank Boy Scout Troop 750 and all those who donated their time to keep the trail clean. I
! Soon now, the Town of Rush will use their side cutter to trim back the growth on the sides of the trail from |
| Rochester Junctionin Mendon to Nevins Road in Henrietta, and that will be greatly appreciated. |
| i
! |
' !
l |
! |
' !
l |
! |
l |

Please remember, power vehicles (snowmobiles, 4 Wheelers, etc.) are not allowed on trail property. -
They are a major safety issue for those walking, running or biking the trail and they do a lot of damage as !
. Wwell. Your cooperation is always appreciated.

Bud Snyder
President, Henrietta Foundation

The Henrietta Foundation Inc. is an independent private, non-partisan, not-for-profit Corporation whose purpose
is to preserve and protect for public benefit, the scenic, natural, recreational, and structural resources in Henrietta. .
They also operate and maintain the North Branch of the Lehigh Valley Recreation Trail and the Golf Driving Range
at Lookup Park. I

CHECK OUT OUR UPCOMING EVENTS!
Tuesday, January 26t  State of the Town Luncheon with Supervisor Jack Moore

Location- DoubleTree Rochester 1111 Jefferson Road Rochester, NY 14623
Time- 12pm-1pm (Registration begins at 11:30am)
Cost- $25 per person  Registration- To attend this event please register with Alicia Lodato at 585-889-5000
or by email at amlodato@five-starbank.com by January 19t
Attend this event if you: -Would like to hear the Henrietta Town Supervisor speak
-Would like to network with other businesses in Henrietta
-Have an interest in the future of the Town of Henrietta

Tuesday, February 16% Lunch & Learn with College Financial Aid
Information from Rush Henrietta School District

Location- RIT Inn and Conference Center 5257 West Henrietta Rd Henrietta NY 14467
Time- 12pm-1pm (Registration begins at 11:30am)
Cost- $15 per person (includes lunch)  Registration- To attend this Lunch and Learn, please register with Jason
Rosato at 585-334-5555 or by email at jwrosato@five-starbank.com by February 13t
Attend this event if you: -Have a child attending college in the next 1-2 years
-Are going to attend college in the next 1-2 years
-Need information on the financial aid process and what’s available
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Henrietta Town Hall )
475 Calkins Road US;’X;B%E
Henrietta, NY 14467 .

Permit #298

Rochester, NY

ECRWSS
Postal Customer
Henrietta, NY 14467

Empire United Soccer Field Nears Completion

Empire United Soccer Academy will finish construction soon on the first soccer field at its
John Street location. Jim Mort, Executive Director of Empire United, says work is on
schedule to finish by mid-December. Construction of the Empire's new field house will
begin in early summer 2016, and will be completed by November 1. “We are thrilled to
see phase one of our Empire United soccer complex nearing completion, said Chris
Apple, Rochester Director of Coaching. The outdoor A-Turf field will offer a first-rate
training venue that supports our mission to provide the best possible training
environment for our players. Additionally, the outdoor field will be the first step toward
having a place we can callhome.”



